

September 29, 2022

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President St. Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for submitting the following substantive change:

Substantive change:

Program Re-open Level 1 Certificate in Inert Gas GTAW/GMAW Welder (MSGW)

Submission date:

5/6/2022

Intended Implementation date:

8/1/2022

Case ID:

SC018823

Saint Philip's College requested the closing of the Level 1 Certificate in Inert Gas GTAW/GMAW Welder (MSGW) on June 1, 2021. The program was approved for closure on January 21, 2022. The College requested that the program be re-opened in a letter dated May 6, 2022, since East Central High School wants to again provide the opportunity for students to enroll in the program. In information provided by Mr. George Johnson to Dr. Craig Shull in an email dated September 27, 2022, the institution provided a statement of assurance that adequate instructional space and equipment, financial resources, library and learning/information resources, student support services, and faculty members are in place to support the re-opening of the program.

We accept notification to re-open the Level 1 Certificate in Inert Gas GTAW/GMAW Welder (MSGW).

Should you need assistance, please contact Dr. Patricia L. Donat at 404-994-6558 or via email at pdonat@sacscoc.org.



Dr. Adena Williams Loston September 29, 2022 Page 2

Please include the Case ID number above in all submissions or correspondence about this substantive change.

Sincerely,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/LCS:lp

cc: Mr. George H. Johnson III, Interim Vice President of College Services, St. Philip's College Dr. Patricia L. Donat, Vice President, SACSCOC